
MEETING OF THE FAIRHAVEN BOARD OF HEALTH
November 1,2010

A regular meeting of the Board of HeaJth was held at the Town Hall on Monday, November 1,2010. The meeting
was duly posted. Board members present: Peter DeTerra, Dolores Caton and Jeannine Lopes. Also present:
Patricia Fowle, Health Agent.

Mr. DeTerra, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM and requested the minutes of the meeting of
October 18,2010 be amended or approved.
Motion to approve the minutes of October 18,2010 was made by Ms. Caton; seconded by Ms. Lopes. Vote was
unanimous.

Appearing before the Board was Ms. Lisa Moniz the newly appointed Administrative Assistant for the Board of
Health and Building Department. Ms. Moniz gave the Board a brief history of her work history which includes
banking, the Planning Department and the Assessors' Office. She is very organized and is adept with computer
programs and creating templates for record keeping. She is eager to learn and become an integral part ofthe office.
The Board welcomed her to the department and looked forward to working with her.

Ms. Fowle reported that Sue Griffin, Food Inspector, had a problem with the cleanliness of Asia Cuisine, the former
Great Wall, and found that the new owner/operator still does not have his certification as a food manager as required
by law. A re-inspection was performed shortly after and good progress is being made. The owner will take the food
manager course for the third time on November 17. Ms. Griffin will keep the Board apprised of the situation.

The October 19th seasonal flu clinic had 96 participants and the October 26th clinic had 380 for a total of 456 shots
given to date. There are 1,530 doses of vaccine remaining and 2 clinics planned for November 16 and 30. The
clinics will be open to the public at large regardless of their residency.

The Board received updated plans and a written report prepared by Weston & Sampson Engineering, Inc. of
Peabody, MA on behalf of BlueSky Power for the proposed solar panels on the landfill. A post-closure use permit is
required from the Department of Environmental Protection for the project to proceed. The Board will review the
plans and offer comments and concerns.

Invoices and payroll were reviewed and signed by the Board.

There being no other business before the Board, motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:10 PM was made by Ms. Lopes;
seconded by Ms. Caton. Vote was unanimous.

Patricia Fowle, Health Agent
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